
April 12, 2017 

NICHOLAS J. BACHAND 
Attorney at Law 

2411 Vinewood 
Detroit, MI 48216 

(313) 228-0860 (Tel.) 
(313) 447-2158 (Fax) 

attorneybachand@gmail. com 

Via First Class Mail & Electronic Mail (ZvndaT@michigan.gov) 
State of Michigan 
Department of Environmental Quality 
Attn: Todd Zynda, P.E. 
Cadillac Place 
3058 West Grand Boulevard 
Suite 2-300 
Detroit, MI 48202 

Re: 
Subject: 

Response to Violation Notice Dated March 28, 2017 
Fiore Enterprises, LLC 

Dear Mr. Zynda, 

RECEIVED 

APR 18 2017 

Air Quality Division 
Detroit Offico 

Greetings. As you are aware, I am General Counsel for various companies, including 
3401 Martin Properties, LLC and Fiore Enterprises, LLC. I am in receipt of your 
correspondence dated March 28, 2017, regarding the equipment previously located at 3401 
Martin Detroit, MI 48210. 

As a follow-up to our conversation on March 23, 2017, Fiore Enterprises, LLC purchased 
the portable crushing equipment in question from a defunct business in Florida. Upon purchase, 
the company placed the portable crushing into storage. Within the last two months, the company 
brought all of the pieces of the portable crusher to the 3401 Martin location, in order to examine 
whether or not the company has all of the equipment necessary to know if the machine will 
actually work. To date, it appears that the machine does not work. The equipment has been 
taken apart and most of it has been removed from the property at 3401 Martin. Thus, the 
equipment in question is not the source of an air contaminant at this time. 

In the future, if Fiore Enterprises, LLC does wish to attempt to make the portable crusher 
work, it will first obtain a permit from the MDEQ. In addition, thank you for providing the 
materials regarding the permits in question. I will continue to monitor this matter and keep you 
updated. 
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Upon review, should you have any questions or wish to further discuss the matter, please 
do not hesitate to contact my office. 
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